ST. DAY & CARHARRACK COMMUNITY SCHOOL



Headteacher: Susannah Storey e-mail: secretary@st-day.cornwall.sch.uk

School Hill Burnwithian St. Day, Redruth Cornwall, TR16 5LG

Tel: 01209 820456

17 November 2020

Dear Families

Please see the attached newsletter to celebrate all of our children.

COVID-19 Important reminders:

As cases continue to rise in Cornwall, it is crucial that we continue to work in unity together and follow government guidelines and the school's risk assessment – to keep everyone safe. Our measures have been preventative and are working. Please help us to stick to all the measures we have in place. Staff are working under difficult conditions and we would appreciate you reading the reminders below. As an additional precaution, our staff wear masks in common areas around the building. I know this remains a worrying time for many families.

Please remember HANDS, FACE, SPACE.

We have not had any confirmed positive cases of children or staff in our school. Please be assured that you will be informed by the school if there is any cause for concern. I applaud and support our families who have taken precautions they felt were necessary. Please get in contact with me immediately if you have any concerns so we can be proactive



Social Distancing and Staggered Times

There have been concerns raised by both staff and families regarding the close gathering of families outside the school.

Please can we ask everyone to be mindful of social distancing and not to gather too early to drop off or collect your children? We would appreciate all parents sticking to your class agreed times – even if it is raining – too many families arrived too early today.

We have worked exceptionally hard on our staggered times to avoid large groups mixing and to enable enough space to maintain social distancing – as per government guidelines.

We have been flexible with sibling drop off and collection times, making them as close together as possible, however, if there is anything further I can do to support your family in any additional way, please let me know.

Thank you to all the families who continue to support us with this.

With Kind regards

Susannah Storey Headteacher











